
The Speaker United States House of RepresentativesWashington 
D.C. 20515

February 9, 1984

Mr. Henry Lacayo 
National Director 
UAW-V-CAP
8000 East Jefferson, Solidarity House 
Detroit, MI 48214
Dear Hank:

Your continued membership in our Speaker's 
Club is deeply appreciated by my Democratic 
colleagues in the House and myself. This is 
an exciting time for Democrats across the 
country and your contribution will help to 
assure the Democratic majority in 1984.

I look forward to seeing you at the 
Speaker's Club events over the next year and 
I know you will find our seminars and meetings 
worthwhile.

Again, thank you for all you continue to 
do on our behalf.

Sincerely,

THOMAS P. O'NEILL, JR.


